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The Montgomery County Board of Education (Board) opposes SB0986. 

  

Senate Bill 0986 requires each county board of education to implement a certain agriculture 

science curriculum and an agricultural education program that prepares students for certain careers 

and informed choices in a certain manner. SB0986 would also establish the Maryland Agricultural 

Education Grant Program, requiring the Governor to include an appropriation of $785,000 to the 

Program for fiscal year 2022 and each fiscal year thereafter. 

 

While the Montgomery County Public School (MCPS) system supports agricultural programs and 

agricultural science, the method and curriculum for this subject is the purview of the local board 

of education. MCPS always welcomes any materials that advocates would like to share around this 

important topic, but do not support the state mandating the curriculum or the implementation of 

the program. Local school boards are best positioned to make determinations about curricula and 

academic programming.  

 

For these reasons, the Board opposes this legislation and urges an unfavorable report 

mailto:Andrew_Zuckerman@mcpsmd.org

